
DILTON MARSH PARISH COUNCIL – NEWS AND UPDATES– SEPTEMBER 2024 

Litter Pick and Meet Your Councillors Event  

The Parish Council has organised the Autumn litter pick, which will take place Saturday 12th October 

meeting at 10am at the Memorial Hall.  There will be complimentary refreshments afterwards and an 

opportunity to meet your councillors.  Please do come and join us!  

Tree Works Alan Powell Lane 

Residents are asked to note that tree works will be undertaken in Alan Powell Lane and on the playing 

field on Friday 27th September 2024, throughout the day. There will be signs in place alerting 

residents to this but please note that there might be times when access is restricted for public safety . 

Autumn bulb planting 

The Parish Council will soon be undertaking its annual autumn bulb planting.  If you would like to be 

involved or have any suggestions for areas for planting please let the Parish Clerk know.  

Parish Storage Unit 

Plans are underway to install a storage shed at the Memorial Hall to keep parish equipment, including 

flood signs and defences, in a safe, central location.  

New Speed Indicator Device  

The second SID has now been delivered and a date set to put the unit together.  The Parish Council is 

liaising with Wiltshire Council for the installation of moveable posts and sockets.  The existing SID is 

also due for some reinforcement work where it is secured to the post.  The new SID will be operation 

soon and it is hoped to have the two units in operation at Tower Hill and outside 143 High Street. The 

Clay Close site will be kept free for the Community Speedwatch sessions.  

Planning Applications 

Details of planning applications are posted on the PC website and information on any planning 

decisions can be found in the PC minutes.  Minutes are published on the website and copies can also 

be requested from the Clerk.   

Dates for your diary  

The Parish Council meets on the third Thursday of every month (apart from August) at 7.30 pm in the 

Memorial Hall. Please do come along! Meetings dates for the remainder of 2024 are: 

19th September 2024 
17th October 2024 
21st November 2024 
19th December 2024 (if required) 

Contact Information  

The Clerk can be contacted on 01373 864127 / 07971 987806  

Email clerk@office.diltonmarshparishcouncil.gov.uk 
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